BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, April 22, 2008
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Public Library, 61 Burrill Street,  Swampscott, Mass. Vice  Chairman, Anthony Scibelli opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Vice Chairman, Anthony A. Scibelli, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, Eric A. Walker ,  Jill G. Sullivan and Acting Town Administrator, David Castellarin. 
Open Session/ Discussion:
Ms. Joan Callahan from National Grid discussed with the Board their Hazard Tree Mitigation Program which they would like to start in Town. 
Angela Ippolita spoke on behalf of the Historical Commission and informed the community about plans for a rededication ceremony of the new Town Hall to be held tentatively on May 18, 2008. 
Town Building Study Committee updated the Board with their recommendations regarding Town owned building and their future use.  The town Building Study Committee will be reporting this information at Town Hall. 
Traffic Related:
Dave Catellarin of the Traffic Study Committee updated the Board on traffic concerns that were discussed previously at a scheduled meeting regarding Ellis Road, Norfolk Avenue and Stetson Avenue. The Traffic Study Committee recommened no changes to these locations. 
Dave Castellarin of the Traffic Study Committee updated the Board on their recommendation regarding parking on Charlotte Road. Residents were in attendance during this discussion and addressed the Board.  The Traffic Study Committee recommended replacing the fences around the park on Charlotte Road with a lock on the entrance to the park, however that leaves residents concerned that they will not be able to enter from their street. There was some discussion on whether the residents could be given a key to access the park, although the Traffic Study  Committee informed everyone that the key is a  master key that would also be issued to  emergency vehicles and other Town departments in case  an emergency  arises. The Board decided to have the Traffic Study Committee discuss the possibility of the key issue and will return to the Board with their recommendations at the Board’s meeting on May 20, 2008 .
Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve the following dates for their meeting to be held on May 5, 2008, May 6, 2008, May 7, 2008, May 20, 2008, June 3, 2008 and June 17, 2008 seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve invoice for Bernstein & Miller in the amount of $4,420.00 fro services through March 2008 seconded by Selectman Walker.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve the Swampscott Dory Run to take place on May 26, 2008 seconded by Selectman Walker. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve meeting minutes from March 18, 2008 seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve the following increases for the following recreation programs, sailing increased from $150.00 to $180.00, park league increase from $80.00 to $100.00 and tennis from $40.00 to $60.00 seconded by Selectman Sullivan. The Board took no action on a permit fee recommended by the Recreation Department for tennis coaches giving private lessons using our courts, the Board will discuss at a future meeting. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C in the amount of $4420.00 for services through March 31, 2008, seconded by Selectman Walker. 
Town Administrator’s Report:
Dave Castellarin, Acting Town Administrator spoke on the following:
Town’s Golf Tournament to be held on May 12, 2008.

The Traffic Study Committee will be meeting on May 8, 2008 to discuss the results of the Humphrey Street business survey. 

SELECTMEN’S TIME:

Selectman Sullivan reminded residents of the Summit Meeting to take place on May 15, 2008, at the Swampscott Middle School from 7-10PM in the Little Theatre. Selectman Sullivan recognized Selectman Paster for his continued support to the Community and to all members of the Board of Selectmen. Ms. Sullivan personally thanked Mr. Paster for his great sense of humor and advice he has given her over their time together on the Board. 
Selectman Walker thanked Selectman Paster for his service to the Town and spoke of what a joy it has been to work with Selectman Paster.  
Selectman Paster spoke on his years of service to the Town and what a hard decision it was to not run again for a seat of the Board of Selectmen. Selectman Paster thanked past and present Board members for everything over they years they have accomplished and for their support to him. 
Selectman Scibelli reminded all residents to get out and vote on Tuesday, April 29, 2008 and wished everyone running for seat good luck. Selectman Scibelli thanked Selectman Paster for his support and dedication to the Town and to the Board. Selectman Scibelli informed Selectman Paster that he would be missed. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to adjourn meeting at 9:00P.M seconded by Selectman Walker.
Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

